
From: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Wednesday, 22 January 2020 9:02 AM 
To: Kristen Rogers <federal@sawa.amieu.asn.au>; Chambers - Ross J 
<Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Graham Smith <graham@sawa.amieu.asn.au> 
Subject: RE: Four Year Review AM 2019/17 (2020) FWCFB 253 Hearing Friday 14 February 2020 at 
9.00 am (EST) 
 
Dear Mr O’Loughlin, 
 
Thank you for your email, and for our subsequent phone call where you confirmed you were 
referring to the Meat Industry Award 2010 (the Meat Award) and the AM2019/17 finalisation of 
Exposure Drafts and variation determinations – Tranche 2 Decision issued on 24 December 2019 (the 
Decision). 
 
The Meat Award is discussed in the Decision at paragraphs [25]; [309] – [321]. To summarise, these 
paragraphs confirm the correction of minor errors and discuss award specific issues, confirming that 
various proposed changes will each be made with the variation determination being amended 
accordingly. 
 
Subsequently, the Meat Award will be amended to correct and make these minor errors and 
variations, and the final variation determination will be published on 14 February 2020 (see 
paragraphs [399] – [400]; [402]). 
 
Accordingly, there is no further hearing listed. 
 
Thank you, Tahleah. 
 
Tahleah Gillard 
Associate to The Hon. Justice IJK Ross 
President 
 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel:  +61 3 8656 4657 
Fax:  +61 3 9655 0401 
chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au 

11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000  
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 

 

 
From: Kristen Rogers <federal@sawa.amieu.asn.au>  
Sent: Tuesday, 21 January 2020 4:53 PM 
To: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Graham Smith <graham@sawa.amieu.asn.au> 
Subject: Four Year Review AM 2019/17 (2020) FWCFB 253 Hearing Friday 14 February 2020 at 9.00 
am (EST) 
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Attention: Ms Tahleah Gillard 
 
Dear Madam Associate, 
                                         I note the Orders of the Full Bench of the Commission made on 24 December 
2019 adjourning further consideration of the matter to the above date, and I note that the time is to  
                                         Confirmed closer to the Hearing date. I seek the Commission’s leave to 
appear with the Federal Secretary of the AMIEU Mr. Graham Smith via video link at the Adelaide 
Registry    
                                         The Commission for the hearing. 
                                         I look forward to hearing from you in due course. Should there be any further 
information that you require to entertain my application please contact me by telephone. 
                                         Yours faithfully, 
 
Mark OLoughlin  LLB (Hons) GDLP 
National Industrial Officer  
 
Australasian Meat Industry Employees Union – Federal Office 
227 Henley Beach Road, Torrensville, South Australia 5031 
 
Phone:   0438 128 915  
Email:     federal@sawa.amieu.asn.au  
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